
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Caring People  Quality Programs  Exceptional Service 

 

515.239.5133  non-emergency 
515.239.5130  Administration 
515.239.5429  fax 

515 Clark Ave. P.O. Box 811 
Ames, IA 50010 

www.CityofAmes.org Police Department 

MEMO 

             7 

 

TO:  Mayor Ann Campbell and Ames City Council Members 

 

FROM: Lieutenant Jeff Brinkley – Ames Police Department 

 

DATE: October 26, 2014  

 

SUBJECT: Beer Permits & Liquor License Renewal Reference City Council Agenda  

  November 25, 2014 
 

The Council agenda for November 25, 2014, includes a beer and wine liquor license renewal for 

the following: 

 

 Class B Native Wine – Chocolaterie Stam, 230 Main St 

 Class C Beer – Swift Stop #8, 705 24
th
 Street 

 Class C Liquor and Outdoor Service – Outlaws, 2522 Chamberlain St 

 

A routine check of police records for the past twelve months found no violations for 

Chocolaterie Stam or Swift Stop #8.   The police department would recommend renewal of both 

of these licenses. 

 

During the past twelve months, we’ve arrested two people for public intoxication, cited one 

person for on premises underage and possession of a fake ID, and cited one person for on 

premises underage at Outlaws.  Ownership and bar staff have been very cooperative with us and 

we have few violations here.  We are continuing to monitor compliance and recommend renewal 

at this time.   

 

 


